JUNIOR LEAGUE OF EAU CLAIRE

BOARD MEETING

February 9, 2009
Present:  Kate Gillett, Liz Kennedy-Wiechert, Susan Jewett, Jessica Schreiner-Donnelly, Joanna Schneider and Rachel Zacho.

Meeting Location:  Liz Kennedy-Wiechert’s home
Call to Order: JLEC President-Elect Kate Gillett called the meeting to order at 7:35 pm. 
Board reviewed the January 26, 2009 GMM minutes. Susan Jewett made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Liz Kennedy-Wiechert seconded the motion, the board approved the minutes.

COUNCIL REPORTS:
A. FINANCE
Susan Jewett reported that the income for the 2008-09 fiscal year is not on target to meet the projected budget.
Liz Kennedy-Wiechert reports that Noodle & Company sponsorship check still has not arrived from the Casino Night event. It was talked about sending a reminder letter to them. She also talked about the Stone Fence as a possible place to sell cookbooks and montages.
Another possible JLEC Fundraiser/benefit night was brought up by Jessica Schreiner-Donnelly to contact Cold Stone Creamery and to have the event during mid-summer. Liz Kennedy-Wiechert is going to contact Burracho’s and Erbert & Gerberts as other possibilities.
The Carnival Celebration event has been tabled. 
Kate Gillett talked about creating placement sign-up sheets for upcoming chair/committee positions. This is something that can be done in pencil so no pressure or commitment from members. This way they can sign up and think about the position before they fully commit to an event.
B. MEMBERSHIP

Provisional Update: Jessica Schreiner-Donnelly reports that the upcoming projects for the new provisionals are in full swing.
Projects are:
· Bowl for Kids Sake – Joanna Schneider said that the date is set for May 8th at 5:30p.m. All is ready to go except for JL needs teams of 4-5 people per team. 
This event is looking for donations so it was a discussed that an email be sent out using our mailing list.

· Community Table – Set for March 8th. Jill Fenn will be sending out an email for volunteer help for this event.
· Provisional Directory –Is in progress and will be ready for the Spring Banquet. Jessica said this needs to be done by April 28th so the board can look it over.
The Nominating Committee will meet on February 10, 2009 to discuss slate of officers.

C. COMMUNICATIONS
Joanna Schneider is working on updating the website. She needs an update on volunteer information such as Done in a Day, Feed my People and so forth. She also needs photos.
PRESIDENT ELECT REPORT:

Kate Gillett mentioned that she is still participating in Leadership of Eau Claire and loving it. She has all but one meeting placement scheduled for next year.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m. Kate Gillett made the motion and Jessica Schreiner-Donnelly seconded the motion.
Meeting minutes submitted by Recording Secretary, Rachel Zacho
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